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ALLOW RETIREES TO WORK IN COUNTY SHERIFF OFFICES 
WITHOUT SUSPENDING PENSION BENEFITS 
 
House Bill 5203 as introduced 
Sponsor:  Rep. Kelly Breen 
Committee:  Local Government and Municipal Finance 
Complete to 2-20-24 
 
SUMMARY:  

 
House Bill 5203 would amend 1851 PA 156, an act that authorizes county boards of 
commissioners to provide retirement benefits to their employees, to allow retired county 
employees who work at a sheriff’s office to continue to receive retirement benefits. 

 
Generally, under the act, if a person who has retired and is receiving retirement benefits 
becomes re-employed with the same county, the retirement benefit payment is suspended for 
the period of employment. (The act contains certain exceptions to this provision.) 

 
The bill would allow pension or retirement benefit payments to continue without change in 
amount or conditions if a retiree becomes employed by a county sheriff’s office, as long as all 
of the following apply:  

• The retiree is not eligible for any benefits from the county other than those required by 
law or otherwise provided because they are a retiree.  

• The retiree is not a member of the county retirement plan during the period of 
reemployment and does not receive any additional retirement credits.  

• The retiree does not receive an increase in pension or retirement benefits because of 
the employment. 

 
MCL 46.12a 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
Generally speaking, the bill would create an incentive for some employees to retire earlier than 
they might have otherwise knowing that they may return to work and earn both current 
compensation and a pension. When retirees retire earlier than anticipated under a retirement 
system’s actuarial assumptions, it increases the unfunded liabilities in a pension 
system. Increased unfunded liabilities would be borne by the county through increased costs 
on payroll. An estimate of the costs is not available at this time and would vary by county 
assuming the county chose to allow retirants to return to work in the county sheriff’s office. 
The increased unfunded liabilities would be directly related to the number of employees 
choosing to retire earlier than the system otherwise assumed. How this policy would affect 
employment and staffing in county sheriff’s offices is unknown. 
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